## NATIONAL SCIENCE FOUNDATION Division of Institution & Award Support

4201 Wilson Boulevard Arlington, VA 22230 (703) 292-8244 (703) 292-9171 FAX

June 23, 2015

Mr. Brian Rogers Chancellor University of Alaska- Fairbanks 320 Signer's Hall P.O. Box 7575000 Fairbanks, AK 9975-07500

RE: OIG Report No. 15-1-002

Dear Mr. Rogers:

The National Science Foundation (NSF) has completed the review and resolution of the Office of the Inspector General's (OIG) audit report fort the University of Alaska-Fairbanks.

After reviewing the University's response to the draft audit report and the March 4, 2015 response outlining the internal controls in place to ensure adequate record retention, NSF has determined that the University has been fully responsive to the audit finding and recommendation cited in the report.

As a result, NSF considers OIG audit report 15-1-002 resolved and closed; and no further action is required by the University under this audit report.

On the behalf of NSF, I thank you for cooperating with the audit resolution process. Should you have any questions regarding this letter or the resolution of the audit report, please contact me (703) 292-4827.

Sincerely,

Rochelle D. Ray

Rochelle Ray, Team Lead Cost Analysis & Audit Resolution Branch Division of Institution & Award Support